Minutes of the Gloucester City Supporters Trust Board 

meeting held on Thursday, 16th June 2005.

 

Apologies: 

Martin Messenger, Trevor King, Ian Compton, Matt Clift, Sue Baker.

Absent: John Hammonds

 

The Chairman noted a disappointing attendance.

 

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved and signed by the Chairman. Judith was thanked for taking the Minutes in Gwenda’s absence. She had done an excellent job.

 

Matters arising

Phil had sent congratulations to Peter Orchard on his marriage (current Citizen reporter on Glos. City).

 

The 5 a-side team representing us at Merthyr had had a good time despite not excelling on the pitch. Thanks to Matt and Sue for overseeing this.

 

Mike was discussing a fundraising idea with Natalie. No details yet.

 

Folk Club cannot be held at Meadow Park without appropriate Music License. To be raised at club executive.

 

Finance

Trevor had circulated end of year accounts and these had been sent to Paul Shiers for audit.

A cheque for £51 had been received as Trust’s winning on the Virtual Lottery.

 

The Supporters Syndicate money would be paid into Trust account and ring-fenced to go out monthly with the Trust’s own contribution to the Playing Budget. This money would include Norman Passe’s £1000 if this had not been spent. Otherwise he can be told that it has gone to Playing Budget as part of the Trust’s Donation.


Paul Halford to be asked to enquire on Website if more supporters would like to contribute to Budget.


Trust committed to payment for 6 coaches next season. Concern expressed if Chris had to drive minibus and play. Find out if anyone else can drive minibus.

 

Tim Harris willing to supply 3rd strip (red and white flash) Away kit and 3rd strip samples supplied to shop, also winter coat. Also orders can be taken from catalogue, minimum of 4 orders (not all the same), ready for next Home match. T- shirts with pictures if required.

Judith had placed Order but finding it difficult to get response from Tim Harris.

 

Concerns expressed about state of pitch but message from Martin Messenger reassuring that it would turn out well.

 

Membership

Current list up to date and thanks expressed to Mike.

 

Executive Committee

Phil gave report from Executive Committee. Chris and Keith had accepted Budget after initial disappointment. 

Daryl Cox’s son had acquired catering contract for next season.

Talks ongoing with Sloanes about the Bar next season.

 

Asda would not allow us to have a stall any time this year. Instead Gwenda suggested we had a stall in the Park on Family Day, 7th Aug. 12noon till 5. This will cost £20.

Agreed we should proceed with this. Need to have table, stands, gazebo and as many people to help as possible.

 

Gwenda, helped by Sandra will get Nomination Papers out week beginning 4th July. Board members urged to get their Nomination papers filled in as soon as possible.

 

In Ian’s absence no discussion on Fundraising for next season took place.

 

A.O.B.

Chris raised the issue of the amount the Ladies Team were being asked to pay to the Football Club next season. Agreed that he should ask to attend the next Executive meeting to see if an amicable agreement can be reached.

Gwenda to write to Acting Club Chairman to ascertain the situation on Shares.

Programme – Mike meeting with Natalie re: advertisements for next season.
